
     * Local Rule 47.5 provides:  "The publication of opinions that
have no precedential value and merely decide particular cases on
the basis of well-settled principles of law imposes needless
expense on the public and burdens on the legal profession."
Pursuant to that Rule, the Court has determined that this opinion
should not be published.
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Before KING, JOLLY and DeMOSS, Circuit Judges.
PER CURIAM:*

This appeal relates to a controversy between William B. Schutz
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("Schutz") and Blackburn and Company ("Blackburn") as to who is
rightfully entitled to the brokerage commissions earned in the sale
of Radio Station KATZ AM and KATZ FM in St. Louis, Missouri by the
debtor in bankruptcy, Inter Urban Broadcasting of St. Louis, Inc.
to Noble Broadcasting Company ("Noble").  After a hearing, the
bankruptcy court for the Eastern District of Louisiana resolved the
controversy in favor of Blackburn and filed its memorandum opinion
under date of November 26, 1993, which included appropriate
findings of fact and conclusions of law supporting its decision.
Schutz appealed to the district court for the Eastern District of
Louisiana, which affirmed the decisions of the bankruptcy court by
Order and Reasons and Judgment entered under date of November 7,
1994.

We have carefully reviewed the briefs, the record excerpts and
relevant portions of the record itself; and giving due deference to
the findings of the bankruptcy court which have been affirmed by
the district court, we conclude that the Judgment of the district
court entered on November 7, 1994 affirming the Judgment of the
bankruptcy court should in all things be AFFIRMED.


